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Proc. #4840-Sendouts-108

TITLE:  Zika Testing on Placenta and Umblical Cord for Live Birth
PRINCIPLE:    Zika is an Arbovirus that is spread by the bite of an infected Aedes Aegypti mosquitoe.  These mosquitoes bite during the day and night.   Zika can be passed from a pregnant women to her fetus.  Infection during pregnancy can cause birth defects.   There is no vaccine or medicine that counteracts Zika.  
Mothers who have traveled in endemic areas and come to the hospital to deliver will be asked to submit to Zika testing consisting of a blood and urine sample.  

Once the baby is born, the placenta and umbilical cord will be brought the lab to be placed in formalin and stored until the mother’s blood and urine test results come back.   If the results are positive, sections of the placenta and umbilical cord will be sent to Illinois Dept. of Public Health for submission to the CDC (Center for Disease Control and Prevention)
AUTHORIZATION:  Testing sent to IDPH (Illinois Department of Public Health) requires authorization from the Kane County Health Department.  See the Attached form called Kane County Health Dept. Zika Virus Desease Testing Request.  This form must be faxed to the lab or accompany the specimen.   Do not send specimens without authorization.   Authorization form is sent with the specimen. 
IDPH  REQUISITION:  Attached is the IDPH lab submission form that must be filled out and submitted with each specimen.  
SPECIMENS for TESTING:

Mother -  Two Gold Top SST  and  5-10mL of random urine
Baby – Placenta and Cord placed in a container and covered with Formalin.   Send to Pathology

            Collect 2 gold top with 2ml blood in each and 3mL of urine

DO NOT FREEZE

PROCEDURE IN LAB:

SHIPPING: Specimens can be sent Monday – Friday before 5pm (This means it must leave our lab no later than 2pm).  No weekend or Holiday deliveries are accepted at IDPH labs.  


Call premier Messenger for a pick up:   800-694-6694… our account # is R00098


Tell them we require an ice pack for transport

Delivery Address:  



Illinois Department of Public Health



2121 West Taylor Street



Chicago, IL. 60612



Phone # 312-793-4760

REFERENCE: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services


     Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
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